THIS WEEK AT SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON MASS AND MEETING SCHEDULE

Monday, January 16, 2017, Weekday

Heb 5:1-10; Ps 110:1-4; Mk 2:18-22

9:00 a.m. MASS: Diane Bevack

11:30 a.m. NO MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

Tuesday, January 17, 2017, Saint Anthony, Abbot

Heb 6:10-20; Ps 111:1-2, 4-5, 9, 10; Mk 2:23-28

6:30 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

9:00 a.m. MASS: Stanley Trampus 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

7:00 p.m. Men's Bible Study, Arkins and Kazel Rooms

7:00 p.m. PTO Meeting, Eymard Room

Wednesday, January 18, 2017, Weekday

Heb 7:1-3, 15-17; Ps 110:1-4; Mk 3:1-6

9:00 a.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions

11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

12:15 p.m. MASS: Parishioner Intentions 6:30 p.m. Lay Associates, Kazel Room

7:00 p.m. Bible Study, Arkins Conference Room 7:00 p.m. PSR Parent Meeting, Eymard Room

Thursday, January 19, 2017, Weekday

Heb 7:25—8:6; Ps 40:7-10, 17; Mk 3:7-12

9:00 a.m. MASS: Karen Bradley 11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

6:30 p.m. Prayer Shawl Meeting, Parlor

8:00 p.m. Athletic Association Meeting, Eymard Room

Friday, January 20, 2017, Weekday

Heb 8:6-13; Ps 85:8, 10-14; Mk 3:13-19

9:00 a.m. MASS: Concetta and Beniamino

11:30 a.m. MASS: (St. Ann Shrine)

Saturday, January 21, 2017, Saint Agnes, Virgin, Martyr

Heb 9:2-3, 11-14; Ps 47:2-3, 6-9; Mk 3:20-21

9:00 a.m. MASS: Joe Dinunzio 4:30 p.m. MASS: James Gluss

Sunday, January 22, 2017, THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Is 8:23—9:3; Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14; Cor 1:10-13, 17; Mt 4:12-23

8:00 a.m. MASS: Peggy Leet 10:00 a.m. MASS: Mary Schultz

12:00 p.m. MASS: George and Luisa Dicamillo

7:00 p.m. MASS: Albina Mascia

Bulletin Cover: Design by Jamie Wilhelm

Pastor Column Photo: Eva Marie Pawlak

FROM THE PARISH BUSINESS OFFICE - We will have your 2016 Contribution Statements available for you to pick up in the rectory office, beginning Wednesday, February 1, 2017. We will not be mailing the statements.

SAVE THE DATES

- MLK HOLIDAY: Monday, January 16: One Mass at 9:00 a.m. Shrine, Chapel and Office are closed in observance
- **SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL:** Tuesday, January 24, 7:00 p.m. in the Saint Julie Billiart Room
- TAIZE PRAYER HOLY HOUR: Monday, January 30, 7:00 p.m. in church
- **BLESS CANDLES:** Thursday, February 2 at the beginning of the Mass we bless the candles that will be used for the year; bring them from your home to share in this tradition.
- **BLESS THROATS:** Friday, February 3, 8:30 a.m. at the baptismal Font the priests and Deacon Joe will celebrate the annual remembrance of St. Blaise, bishop and martyr. Come have your throat blessed.
- CATHOLIC SCHOOL WEEK ANNUAL EVENTS:
 - -Athletic Association Pancake Breakfast: Sunday, February 5
 - -Day School Special Masses 10:00 a.m. Sunday, February 5 & 9:00 a.m. Friday, February 10
 - -PSR Special Mass & Pizza Party Noon, Sunday, February 12
- PASTORAL COUNCIL: Monday, February 6, 7:00 p.m., Billiart Room
- COME & SEE: Friday, February 10 Sunday, February 12: What's it like to live as a Blessed Sacrament Priest, Deacon or Brother? Spend the weekend with the Blessed Sacrament Community. Sign up by contacting Fr. Anthony Marshall, SSS, Vocation Minister, at (440) 442-3410 x270.
- LITURGY COMMISSION: Monday, February 13, 8:00 p.m. (NOTICE NEW DATE & TIME)
- **EYMARD SPIRITUAL GROUP:** Tuesday, February 14:
 - o 11 a.m. Social
 - o 11:30 a.m. Novena with Saint Peter Julian Eymard
 - o 12 Noon Potluck Lunch
 - 12:45 p.m. State of the Parish Report and Dialog with our Pastor
- ASH WEDNESDAY: March 1, 2017

YOUTH MINISTRY

"The one who listens attentively to the Word of God and truly prays, always asks the Lord: what is your will for me?" -Pope Francis

This weekend, Youth Group is officially back in session! This week we will focus on "New Year, New You, New Prayer!" We will discuss how to make prayer an integral part of your daily life, how it can change everything, and the power prayer. JYG begins at 5:30 p.m., EVERYONE attends the 7:00 p.m. Teen Mass, and HS YG begins at 8:00 p.m. and will end at 9:30 p.m.! On Thursday, January 19th, we will be going to XLT at the seminary. Permission slips are required. Please let me know if you plan on attending XLT by January 16th. Thank you for your support!

Upcoming Events:

*Thursday, January 19th: XLT at Borromeo Seminary. RSVP and permission slip required as soon as possible - NO LATER than January 16, 2017.

*Saturday, January 21st: SERVICE HOURS OPPORTUNITY: Father/Daughter Dance Fundraiser to help raise funds for our Mission Trip to Arizona and New Mexico. Sign up online to help! NO MEETING ON January 22nd.

*Saturday, January 28th: Youth Group outing to the Monster's Game at the Q! RSVP, \$20, and Permission Slip required by January 20, 2017. Space is LIMITED!! RSVP ASAP! No Meeting on January 29th.

*Sunday, February 5th - Superbowl Sunday! Eucharistic Adoration at 5:30 p.m. for all, and Teen Mass at 7:00p.m. No High School Youth Group meeting to follow.

CLOWN/HELPING HANDS MINISTRY

We had such a successful service day at Villa Serena on Saturday, December 31st. Someone filled in for me as Santa and members from our Youth Group handed out Christmas presents. So many people have been a part of this ministry and we are so grateful to the Giving Tree team and the cooks and the servers. We also delivered Christmas gifts to Bethel and Four Square Church this year. We could not do all this if it weren't for all of the very generous parishioners. I continue to receive checks from parishioners who want to help. The Giving Tree had its most successful year! Thanks to all who have helped our ministry. I pray we grow in the year to come and discern where our Father asks us to serve.

GOD IS GOOD ALL THE TIME. ALL THE TIME GOD IS GOOD.

OUR SUGGESTION BOX - MAY I SUGGEST?

As part of our Strategic Plan, our Saint Paschal Baylon Pastoral Staff and Pastoral Council are always interested in your ideas, suggestions, improvements and more! Through our "ombudsman," Tom Kelley, you are able to share your input: tjkl 2@case.edu

WHAT ARE YOU DOING for LENT?



A number of parishioners have requested an opportunity to come together to reflect on Scripture, to learn more about our faith, and to share with one another. In response, the Spiritual Formation Committee is again sponsoring the ARISE: Together in Christ Program, where you can do all

these things in a small group setting.

Our next program will begin the week of February 27, 2017 and will run for six weeks during Lent. Small groups will gather once a week for an hour and a half, on a day and time of their choosing. Each participant will receive a book which contains prayer, Scripture readings, reflections and faith-sharing questions. The atmosphere is informal and a trained leader will help to facilitate the prayer and sharing. The cost of the 6-week program is \$13, which covers the cost of the book.

Registration will be held in the Narthex the weekends of February 4-5, 11-12 and 18-19, 2017.

THE COURSE OF STUDY ON SAINT PETER JULIAN EYMARD

The Course of Study on Saint Peter Julian Eymard faith formation program will be held on Wednesday January 18 and will feature as our guest speaker Father Anthony Marshall, S.S.S. who is currently the Vocation Director for the Province of Saint Ann. He recently concluded a three year stint writing the "Homiletics – Scriptural Reflections" section of *Emmanuel* magazine. The topic is "Saint Peter Julian Eymard's Love for the Word of God – Part 2." Father Anthony will show the connection of the Liturgy of the Word and the Liturgy of the Eucharist and how together they nourish us for our journey of faith-filled living. The program is from 7:00 – 8:30 p.m. and will be held in the Eymard Room in the Family Life Center.



WELCOME TO OUR NEW PARISHIONERS

Mr. and Mrs. Edie Sugar, Ms. Michelle Nero, Mr. and Mrs. John Sullivan

FROM THE PASTOR'S PERSPECTIVE



Due to the holiday publication schedule, this bulletin was prepared January 1.

2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time:
Last Monday, the church celebrated the feast of the Baptism of the LORD. Twice, depending on the day Christmas falls, this feast is on a Monday, and Christmas

Time is shortened for us. So it's wonderfully timely that we have a reading from John's Gospel recalling Jesus' baptism by John the Baptist. The Baptist testifies to the Son of God and to God's Spirit being in the world. Two important elements for us to keep in mind as we, like the Baptist, are also to point out where Christ and the Holy Spirit are in our current world.

This is a chance for us to reflect on our own lives - are we a pessimist or an optimist? Seeing the glass half empty or half full? Seeing God's grace everywhere or are we doomed, steeped in sin? The Psalm helps us too, for it echoes what we know to be true of our baptismal covenant with God: Here am I, LORD; I come to do your will!

Octave for Christian Unity: For more than 100 years, January 18 - 25 has been an opportunity for all Christians to come together to pray for Christian Unity. This is a special year, since it is the 500th Anniversary of the beginning of the Reformation. You may have seen the commemorative prayer opportunity that Pope Francis accomplished when he went to Sweden to pray with the Lutheran beain year-long remembrances. the acknowledging the sin of separation, and the work of rebuilding the church together. Pope Francis has also been carefully, eagerly and symbolically working at unification with the Orthodox. He had the first meeting since 1054 in Cuba with the Russian Orthodox "pope" or patriarch. These are historic times for all of our churches, Catholic, Orthodox and Protestant.

Each month I participate in an interfaith gathering of clergy in the Hillcrest area. What a joy to share a meal together, pray, share our Sacred Scriptures, receive homily tips and work on issues in our neighborhood. We have had the long custom of meeting at Thanksgiving to pray together. We are furthering this commitment by having a special gathering for the first time for the USA National Day of Prayer. This day is always the first Thursday of May. We will host an interfaith "vigil service" here, Wednesday, May 3, at 7:00 p.m. I ask you to place this day on your calendar now - as we celebrate and pray for unity in our country and seek the common good. This is one thing we are able to do together in our nation; what a blessing to have no government interference in our worship! During this Week of Christian Unity, let us recognize concrete ways we are able to grow the Body of Christ together and plan for these events to be a success by our presence and participation.

<u>Hearing Assist System:</u> Through a generous grant, we were able to purchase a hearing assist system for the church. Like a lending library, the devices are kept with the musicians and you may come to the piano before Mass to receive the device and then return it to the piano at the end of Mass. Special thanks to Sam Massina, class of 1966, for always making sure through his Showtime Sound Company, that we have the best in sound for our difficult space and the most updated equipment.

Continued New Year Blessings, good health, comfort and joy! I ask your prayers for me while I present some workshops at a national liturgy convention in El Paso, Texas this week and then take my usual winter vacation break the following week in Palm Springs, California. Let us continue to pray for each other!

In Christ our Eucharist,

Huchomismes

Reverend John Thomas J. Lane, SSS, SPB Class of 1979 graduate Pastor

STEWARDSHIP REPORT

Weekly Tithing:

Thank you for your sacrificial gifts!

Collection for December 31: \$22,346.00
Collection for January 1: \$16,290.00
Collection for January 7 and 8: \$18,259.00
Second Collection for January 7 and 8: \$1, 324.00

SPECIAL CHALLENGE GRANT MESSAGE:

The church piano is a wonderful instrument! Regularly in the life of the piano the pads must be replaced with new ones that cost \$3,000. Our piano is 30 years old now! If the pads are not replaced, the strings will then need replacing at a cost of \$7,000 (or more at the time of the replacement costs). We have a CHALLENGE GRANT! Someone anonymously is willing to donate \$1,500 if other parishioners donate the rest of the amount. Won't you keep our piano excellent condition and donate to the PIANO PAD FUND? THANK YOU!!!

Part of our Pastoral Plan (now starting year 3) is to share with you and be transparent about our finances. You are great stewards – and we take your tithing very seriously. Here are some of our regular expenses each month:

| • | Monthly parish tithing (to Manna Ministry) | \$1,139.70 |
|---|---|-------------|
| • | Time Warner Cable for Garage Office | \$149.88 |
| • | Time Warner Cable for Parish Offices | \$219.99 |
| • | Mower lease | \$205.93 |
| • | Hosts for Mass | \$131.72 |
| • | Retirement fund for employees grandfathered | \$3,202.27 |
| • | Assessment to the Diocese each Month | \$11,493.00 |
| • | FAX line for the school | \$51.72 |
| • | Snow blower tractor lease | \$277.93 |
| • | Diocesan Pension Plan | \$10,367.70 |
| • | Diocesan Health Plan | \$22,257.00 |
| | | |

PROVIDE A MEANINGFUL LEGACY GIFT

CONSIDER DONATING STOCKS AND/OR BONDS

Your charitable giving goals to support Saint Paschal Baylon can be met with the donation of stocks and/or bonds. Sometimes donating appreciated stock can be more advantageous to you financially than donating cash, due to certain tax advantages. Your personal financial planner can help you in this area. Saint Paschal Baylon is happy to assist you in making a transfer of appreciated stocks, which in turn will benefit others for years to come. For more information, call Barb DiTurno in the Advancement Office at 440-442-3410 ext. 112.

SAINT PASCHAL BAYLON SCHOOL NEWS

On behalf of the faculty and staff of Saint Paschal Baylon Catholic Elementary School, I want to say thank you for the kindness bestowed upon us this Christmas Season. We would like to especially acknowledge the PTO and Ladies Guild for their continuing support. Thanks also to the Highland Heights Police and Fire Departments for keeping us safe, to the CYO coaches and staff for teaching our students the value of teamwork, to our moms, dads, and grandparents who have volunteered for our recess and lunchroom program, to the Blessed Sacrament Community who bring the Catholic faith to life for our students, and to the school and parish community for the positive messages we receive. God bless you all.

Save These Dates:

Preschool Open House - Thursday, February 2 at 7:00 p.m. in the Evmard Room

Catholic Schools Week Open House - Sunday, February 5 at 11:15 to 1:00 p.m.

New Family & Kindergarten Preview - Thursday, February 9 at 8:30 a.m. in the Eymard Room

Education Fair - Thursday, March 16 from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. in O'Brien Hall

We hope to see you at any or all of these events. Please RSVP for the preschool, kindergarten, and new family open houses by calling 440-442-6766 or emailing office@saintpaschal.com.

Coming Up:

- We celebrate Martin Luther King Jr. Day on Monday, February 16. There is no school.
- Join us for our all-school Liturgy on Wednesday, February 18 at 9:00 a.m.
- On Wednesday, February 18, our Signing Angels will practice from 2:45 to 3:45 p.m.
- Math tournament practice for sixth grade is also on Wednesday from 2:30 to 3:15 p.m.
- There is a parent First Reconciliation meeting Wednesday evening at 7:00 p.m.
- Progressive Insurance visits Mrs. Curtis' fourth grade science classes for a STEM presentation on Thursday, January 18. God bless.

Carol L. Jansky, Principal

PSR AND OTHER NEWS FROM THE PEKO'S

No PSR January 16: There is no PSR on Monday, January 16th because of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day. Enjoy the time with you families!

INFANT BAPTISM CLASSES OFFERED:

If you are interested in getting your child who is under the age of 7 baptized, please contact George and Anna Peko at (440) 442-3410 ext. 107 or psr@saintpaschal.com to sign up for a course on baptism. The next class is Sunday, January 22nd following the 10:00 a.m. Mass.

YOUTH CONFIRMATION:

Confirmation Session 4 January 22: Our 4th Confirmation session for our 8th graders is Sunday, 1/22 beginning with 10:00 a.m. Mass. Please have a ride ready for your child at 12:15p.m. in front of the FLC. Contact George and Anna Peko with questions psr@saintpaschal.com.

PARISH ACTIVITIES

FLOCK OF FRIENDSHIP: Singles: 40 and over, Information: (440) 442-3410 Membership is free. E-mail address: flockfriends@yahoo.com Events are social, volunteering and spiritual.

Friday, January 27 at 7:00 p.m. Join us for our monthly game night at St. Paschal's Family Life Center. This is one of our best-attended events and is good for old and new members. Please bring a snack to share, money for pizza, and your favorite game. RSVP Jim at 440-944-1552 to let him know you are coming.

The Book Club will meet on Friday, March 10 at 7:00 p.m. at St. Paschal's Family Life Center. The book we will be discussing is <u>A Tap On The Window</u> by Linwood Barclay. RSVP to Karen at <u>karendoubrava@sbcglobal.net</u>

SOULS ON FIRE: Even though it is the Christmas Season, we are inviting you to *Save the Date* of our 2017 Lenten Mission. We are pleased to welcome Fr. Tom Dragga as our Mission presenter. Our Lenten Mission will take place on Sunday, March 12 – Tuesday, March 14. Fr. Dragga will preach at all the weekend Masses March 11-12. Special event on Sunday, March 12th. So mark your calendars now! You don't want to miss it.

A SUGGESTION FOR 2017...lt's a few weeks into the new year. How are your New Year's Resolutions working out? If you never made any - or are having trouble making yours stick - there's still an easy way to make a very notable difference this year. Please mark your calendar for February 26th and April 30th, and resolve to support St. Paschal's blood drives in 2017. Your blood donation will not only save lives in our community, but will help our own students as well. For every 25 units of blood we collect, SBP School will receive \$500 through LifeShare's Educational Grant program. This is the year to make it happen!

AROUND THE DIOCESE

OUR LADY OF LOURDES SHRINE FISH DINNERS -4:30-6:45 p.m.

21281 Chardon Rd., Euclid, Ohio 44117

ASH WEDNESDAY: March 1ST Sponsored by KSKJ Friday, March 24th Sponsored by the FCSLA

Friday, April 7th

MASS AT 5:00 p.m. ASH WEDNESDAY ONLY

TICKETS: ADULTS \$8.50

Menu: Two pieces of fish, choice of French Fries or Hash Browns, Pasta Fagioli (Bean Soup), apple sauce or coleslaw, bread and butter, coffee or hot tea. All fish and potatoes are baked.

OUR LADY OF LOURDES SHRINE ANNUAL LOURDES NOVENA

21281 Chardon Rd., Euclid, Ohio 44117

February 3rd to February 11th

Each evening will begin with the rosary at 7:00 p.m. followed by Mass

Confessions: Saturday, Feb. 4th 6:30-7:00 p.m., Sunday, Feb. 5th 6:15 p.m.-7:00 p.m., Friday, Feb. 10th 6:15 p.m.-7:00 p.m.

A novena is nine days of prayer for all those needs that we have, spoken and unspoken. The novena to Our Lady of Lourdes is a very powerful one. It becomes even more powerful because we join our prayers together. In one voice we raise our hearts and petitions to the Blessed Mother who in turn becomes our advocate to her Son, Jesus. All of us have petitions and needs in our lives, our country, our world. Join us in this novena. Hope to see you there! Our Lady of Lourdes Pray for us!

"THE HISTORY AND THE FUTURE OF CATHOLIC CHARITIES AND WOMEN RELIGIOUS ORDERS". A panel discussion to explore the past, present, and future of social service in the Cleveland Catholic community with a focus on caring for the poor and the elderly, immigrant settlement, mental health, and much more. Rev. Walter Jenne, former President and CEO of Catholic Charities, Mr. Phil Haas, Archivist for the Cleveland Catholic Diocese, moderated by Mr. Pat Gareau, President and CEO of Catholic Charities. This event is free and open to the public; co-sponsored by The Institute of Catholic Studies, The Carroll News and Teaching Cleveland Digital and will take place on Thursday, January 26, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. in the D.J. Lombardo Student Center/LSC Conference Room at John Carroll University.

A RETREAT FOR YOUNG ADULTS IN THEIR TWENTIES AND THIRTIES: Are you experiencing a lot of change in your life? Perhaps this retreat can help you in that journey by offering an opportunity to meet other young adults and reflect on your transitions as they connect with Jesus' journey to resurrection. The "What Next" retreat will be held at Bethany Retreat Center in Chardon, OH. It starts on Saturday, March 25th at 8:30 a.m. and concludes at noon on Sunday, March 26th. Mass is included in the retreat. The cost is \$45 and includes meals and supplies. Scholarships are available. For more information or to register, visit www.CharisMinistries.org or contact Sr. Kelley Rush, SND for more information at krush@ndec.org or 440-241-3124.

GIFTS (GIVING IS FUNDAMENTAL TO SUCCESS!)

Receiving the GIFTS Annual Appeal - making up the difference between the amount we request for tuition versus the actual cost for each student. Now more than ever, a donation to SPB is an investment in the future of our church - our dear young people. We thank these folks you have already contributed to the GIFTS Annual Appeal:

Don and Corinne Purtill, Marco Iacovetta, Cassie Hunter, Maureen Keating Barrett, Karen and Michael Fitzpatrick, John and Deb Sobonya

YOUR PARISH STAFF - (440) 442-3410

CLERGY:

- PASTOR: Rev. John Thomas Lane, SSS: jtlanesss@gmail.com, ext 111
- PAROCHIAL VICAR: Rev. John Christman, SSS: <u>ichristman@blessedsacrament.com</u>, ext 110
- CHAPLAIN HILLCREST HOSPITAL: Rev. Lito Hitosis, SSS: litzky@lycos.com
- PASTORAL ASSOCIATE for Social Justice: Dcn. Joseph Bourgeois, SSS: <u>joeyappytheclown@yahoo.com</u>, ext. 108
- PASTORAL ASSOCIATE: Dcn. Robert Bowers: lMBowers@aol.com, ext. 100 SCHOOL:
 - PRINCIPAL: Mrs. Carol Jansky: (440) 442-6766: cjansky@saintpaschal.com
 - ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: Ms. Diane Raguz: draguz@saintpaschal.com

FRONT OFFICE:

- ADVANCEMENT DIRECTOR: Mrs. Barb DiTurno: advancement@saintpaschal.com, ext. 112
- BUSINESS MANAGER: Ms. Michelle Mazza, mmazza@saintpaschal.com, ext 101
- COMMUNICATION DIRECTOR: Mrs. Kathy Pohlhammer: kathy@saintpaschal.com, ext. 109
- ADMININSTRATIVE ASSISTANT: Mrs. Mary Beth Hallal: bulletin@saintpaschal.com, ext 103
- CHIEF RECEPTIONIST: : Mrs. Gigi Peko, <u>parishoffice@saintpaschal.com</u>, ext. 100

MAINTENANCE:

- SUPERVISOR: Mr. Roger Fisher, rwfisher53@yahoo.com, ext. 100
- ASSISTANT SUPERVISOR: Mr. Jon Detzel: ext. 100
- CHURCH & FLC: Mr. Labeeb Beggiani: ext. 100
- PARISH OFFICE & SCHOOL: Mr. Vince Costanzo: vcostanzo@saintpaschal.com_ext. 100
- 2ND SHIFT SCHOOL: Mr. Scott Rutti, ext. 100
- WEEKEND: Mr. Stephen Ebersole: ext. 100

MUSIC & LITURGY:

- MUSIC & LITURGY MINISTER: Mr. Anthony Anthony Ruggiero, aruggiero@saintpaschal.com, ext. 127
- SENIOR ACCOMPANIST: Mr. Matt Parrotta: <u>mparrotta@me.com</u>, ext. 100
- 8 A.M. CHOIR DIRECTOR: Mrs. Roberta Modica: <u>robertamodica@juno.com</u>, ext. 100

OTHER PASTORAL MINISTRY:

- CATECHETICAL LEADERS: M/M Anna & George Peko, (Baptism, Becoming Catholic & PSR): psr@saintpaschal.com, ext. 107
- YOUTH MINISTER: Mrs. Evamarie Mickol: emickol@saintpaschal.com, Youth Room ext. 113

Blessed Sacrament Community (SSS): (440) 442-3410

- Rev. Paul Bernier, SSS, ext. 133
- Bro. Allen Boeckman, SSS
- Rev. Roger Bourgeois, SSS, Saint Ann Shrine Chaplain, ext. 105
- Bro. Gary LaVerdiere, SSS